Rams Horn

COLLEGE PARK HIGH SCHOOL

MARCH, 1958

Chest Drive

The student body and faculty are participating whole-heartedly in a Chest Disease Drive in which many clubs and organizations are sponsoring programs.

The Science, Health, Physical Education, Home Economics, Military, and Human Relations classes are studying disease, mainly tuberculosis and lung cancer. The Library Staff and art classes have made interesting posters and bulletin boards. Students in the American Problems classes have given panel discussions on the role public health plays in the prevention and care of these diseases. English classes write essays on the subject and Wayne Walker is making pictures of students and activities which will be kept in a school scrapbook.

The Honor Society is sponsoring an "Inform the community The members are campaign". speaking to civic organizations and giving out literature. Some members who have already given talks are Robert Harike, Jane Rowlette, Danelle Hughes and Eleanor Newton.

The homerooms are having a bulletin board contest. Prizes will be given for the best ones at each grade level.

The entire student body saw two movies, "Are You Positive?" a tuberculosis film, and "Man Alive" a film on the subject of cancer.

We hope to win the prize, of course, but even if we don't win a.m. to 1:30 p.m., and will also the money, each of us will know include a reading clinic.

SENIOR PLAY

When you see the production of the comedy, Queen for a Day, which the Senior Class is presenting on March 28 at the city auditorium, you'll hear all about the famous celebrity suite, in the Hollywood Hacienda, where Mickey Mouse gnawed the floor, Boris Karloff had nightmares. Paul Whiteman broke a chair.

The entertaining three-act play was inspired by the popular radio program, QUEEN FOR A DAY, and the local production is being presented by special arrangement with Jack Bailey himself. The radio programs originates in Hollywood, with the inimitable Bailey as its irresistable Master of Ceremonies. The play was written by Carl Webster Pierce, Hollywood writer and producer, who has himself been heard on many network programs, and who is the author of many plays for stage and radio.

The play opens with a comedy version of the broadcast, in which the Queen is selected and crowned. Then the action carries the audience along on the adventures which befall the queen and Jack.

The local production is being directed by Mrs. Tingle, and the cast includes: Chip Turner, Clell Lambert, Karen Murphy, Jo Andrews, Frances Pound, Jackie Strozier, Eleanor Newton, Jane Rowlett, Tommy Fitzpatrick, Danelle Hughes, Robert Harike, Jack Martin, Carole Tinsley, Rita Roberts, Eleanor Middlebrooks, Carole Arnold, Jackie Glazier, Richard Mahaffey, Carleen Sligh, Elaine King, Beverly Nichols, Kathleen Steele, Anita Wall and Marilyn Allen.

the facts about the chest diseases as caused or aggravated by heavy smoking and will be able to make an intelligent decision.

Music Clinics Held

On April 2, the orchestra and band will attend the South Fulton County High School clinic which will be held at Headland High School.

This clinic will last from 9:30

DANCE

Be sure to come to the best dance of the year. The "Ram's Horn" Dance, April 3, Thursday night after the baseball game, till 11:00 P.M. Admission is 25c stag, and 35c drag.

You will dance to all your favorite records, and you'll see all of your friends because everyone will be there! No one would miss a "Ram's Horn" dance unless they had a broken leg or something serious.

RAM'S HORN STAFF

Editor Linda Holland
Managing Editor Gayle Brand
Business Manager Lydia Cantrell
News Editor
Features Editor Sandra Thomas
Sports Editor Kenneth Smith
Cartoonist Calvin Warlick
Art Editor Diane Moon
Reporters: Yvonne Cross, Helen Dean, Mary Ann Feutcher, Albert
Ruehmann, Marion Stewart, Mattie Tison, Zoe Dixon, Sylvia Lan-
caster, Sue Lunceford, Virginia Howard, Donnie Meroney, Pat Rish.
Typists: Carol Townsend, Faye Brown, Marie Harman, Linda Shirley,
Donna Roberts.

APOLOGY TO YOU

people who had trouble reading letter by letter. our last paper. It was not all our fault, some of it was the printing. Since we are working under a handicap--no ads--and not enough subscribers--, we have quite a hard time getting out these papers.

If you would like to know how it's done and why it takes so long to get out a paper, please drop by at our next meeting and we'll be most happy to let you help us gather up news that isn't happening, and let you type stories that are not spaced right and paste or Miss Moranville.

Our apology goes to all those down headlines that you cut out

I guess by now you are saying "Yours is a sad story." Well, it it rather sad to us because we pity the poor kids after us who will have this same problem.

Copies of the "Ram's Horn" will be sold singly at the rate of 15c per copy, effective when this copy is distributed. This is to give the people who were not able to subscribe, a chance to get the "Ram's Horn". These may be obtained from any staff member

JUNIOR SILHOUETTES

Thompson are Juniors. They both have contributed a lot to our school and are considered as very valuable students.

Kennette is President of the Y-Teens, a sponser, Vice-President of the Sub-Junior Woman's Club, a member of Student Council, and the Latin Club. Kennette nis's "pet peeve" is Danny Carwas also the second place winner

Kennette Farlowe and Dennis at Georgia Military Academy.

Dennis is a member of the Varsity Football Team, and track team. He is also a Bank Director and on the Junior-Senior Planning Committee.

Kennette's "pet peeve" is people who put on an act and her favorite food is filet migon. Denin the sweetheart of the campus food is spaghetti and meat sause. cooperation from everyone.

CONTESTS

In the State Language Contest held February 2, Merilyn Canfield received honorable mention, as she placed fifth in a group of approximately seven hundred fifty students participating in the Latin contest. Sandra Thomas received seventh place in the contest. College Park is proud of these two girls.

On the 5th of March, the annual Oratorical Contest was held in the band room. The winners were Jovce Hunt who was placed first, Bob Miller who placed second, and third place winner, Albert Ruehmann.

Clell Lambert won the Elk's award as most Valuable Senior. Clell is the Battalion Commander of ROTC, Business Manager of Senior Class, member of Student Council, and Key Club.

Bob Miller, President of the Junior Class, is College Park's representative to the United Nation pilgrimage contest. He is also a member of the Student Council, and Key Club.

Tom Miller was nominated as most outstanding science student. He is a member of the Honor Society, Key Club, and Student Council.

F. H. A.

The F. H. A. chapter of College Park High has taken on a new project for raising money. The money they earn will be used for some worthwhile project for the improvement of the school.

The club is undertaking to sell children's house shoes and mocassins. The members will take orders ter's laziness and his favorite from students, and will appreciate

CLUB NEWS

A. B. G. Club

On Tuesday, March 11th, the recently formed Science Club of CPHS voted on a new name for the club; and from now on it will be known as the Alpha-Beta-Gamma (A.B.G.) Club. Members of this organization are: J. H. Bell, Anne McBride, Hal Pritchett, Gary Hays, Jimmy Riddle, Jerry Ferrell. Richard Brav. Eaves, Joe Durden, Ray Sjostrom, and Curtis Stephens with the sponsor being Mr. Segal, our General Science teacher. At the next meeting, a president, a vice-president, and a secretary-treasurer will be elected.

Dedicated to the pursuit of knowledge, the A.B.G. Club has outlined an interesting schedule of experiments, movies, and lectures for the rest of this year. Although only a young and struggling organization, this club has a very high potential and may go far. We of the Ram's Horn certainly hope that it will and would like to extend to the A.G.B. Club our best wishes for a successful future.

F. T. A.

On March 4, the Future Teachers of America met in the school library and a student teacher who is from G.S.C.W., talked to them about her college experiences. At meetings in the past different people have learned stories and told them to the club. They do this to gain poise with a group. On several different occasions teachers need an illustration to demonstrate a point, and these stories will help them. In the near future the stories will help them. In the near future the constitution will be presented to the club for criticism and also for adoption.

LIBRARY NEWS

On March 20, the library staff took a field trip to Headland High School. Miss England, a former teacher at College Park, is head librarian there.

They plan to have a coke party in appreciation to the homeroom librarian. Their job is to reduct the number of overdue books.

The homeroom representatives

Bob McHenry, 104 Sandra Stokes, 101 Robert Higdon, 104 Glenda Bishop, 106 Lee Wyatt, 113 Marie Harmon, 114 Jane Posey, 115 Gayle Boehm, 119 Sue Brown, 120 Rachel Patrick, 216 Frances West, 121 Harriette Hicks, 122 Glenn McAdams, 201 Sue Mitchell, 202 Jimmy Gaskin, 203 Charles Vickory, 204 Joyce Hunt, 204 Mary Cook, 206 Sylvia Lancaster, 207 Ray Sjostrom, 222 Gloria Griffin, 213 Roy Boyer, 102 Mary Catherine Nolan, 220.

On March 5 at the last Library Staff meeting, a program was held in which cancer and the effect of smoking were discussed. The Library Staff is also making plans to try to win the \$350 first prize connected with the cancer publicity contest.

Band

The CPHS band represented the county in a St. Patrick's Day Parade in Atlanta on March 17.

Y-TEENS

The Junior Y-Teens have been doing very well in the potato chip sale. They have sold 40 boxes. Bobby Ann Harris has sold the most. She sold 144 bags.

Glenda Bishop represented them in the "Potato Chip Queen" contest. She was one of the twelve in the finals out of 40. Congratulaions. Glenda.

The Senior Y-Teens have all been trying to sell at least 24 bags of potato chips a piece. If they do they are to get a small silver disk with Sr. Y-Teens on it. The most sold was 30 bags by Marian Fishburne.

The Senior Y-Teens were represented at the "Potato Chip Queen" contest by Gloria Segars. Gloria was one of the 12 finalists out of 40. Congratulations Gloria.

Student Council

The executive council of the Student Council has been busy for quite some time with important decisions concerning the school and school affairs. One of these decisions is that the Activity Dance will be held April 18. At this dance, new Student Counicl members, outstanding eight, ninth, and tenth grader, and Mr. and Miss Activity will be announced. Other decisions have been made by the executive council but not passed through the Student Council, so they cannot be announced yet.

KEY CLUB

The members of the Key Club helped during the Turkey Dinner. They helped in the kitchen, clear-All of the members participated, ed the tables, and stacked dishes.

Teachers Pet Peeves

Miss Moranville: The student who asks what the assignment is after I've spent 15 minutes explaining it.

Mrs. Mimms: People who pop chewing gum.

Miss Douglas: Students that don't study.

Mrs. Davis: I have three. 1. screaming girls, 2. gigling girls, 3. people who try to talk when I'm talking.

Mrs. Puckett: Students who alwavs have excuses.

spring football practice coming at the time of All State Chorus practice.

Mrs. Tingle: A student studying another subject in my class.

Mr. Gamble: Classroom Romances.

Spring

By Lydia Cantrell

Have you lost all of your vim, vigor, and vitality? Had you rather dream about a hill of daffodils than do your algebra homework? Are you ready to check out after homeroom? If so, you must have contracted that "grade dooming" disease known as Spring Fever. It is known to especially attack poor unaware teenagers who are trying their best to get over the third quarter slump and pass for the year.

Springtime has always had a strange affect on people. It makes some just itching to get out their Kentucky Sluggers and warm up for baseball and others just want to lag around dreamy eyed and sleepy.

Is there a cure? Many years ago our parents took home remedies and drank sassafras tea. To- |- in everyone's old favorite BLUE. day who wants a cure?

discovered that her strength lies been compared to fairyland's thought he was no better than in her weakness.

Ram's Horn Spot light

Couple of the Month

The Ram's Horn Staff has chosen Sue Lunceford and Billy Grubb as couple of the month for this month. They have been going together a little over two months.

represented the tenth grade in Queen's Court, she is a Ramette, she's a member of F.H. A. and on the Ram's Horn Staff. Miss Barron: Senior Play and Her favorite food is pizza and cheesecake; her favorite sport is football; her favorite song is "Billy"; her favorite pastime is pestering Billy; her pet peeve is Billy.

Billy is a senior this year. His favorite food is pistrami sandwiches; his favorite sport is football: his favorite song is "Sweet Little Sixteen"; his pet peeves is "Mary Sue's daddy", his favorite pastime is flirting.

Fashion Flashes

By Zoe Dixon

The old saying "Variety is the spice of our lives" holds true to form in the fashion category this spring. For the chemise, bouffant and blouson looks are surely a change. But a change generally welcomed by the females.

The chemise and bouffant lines are quite different since the chemise tends to relax everything from playsuits to streetsuits, while the bouffant tends to add to all dressy clothes a divine feeling of feminity. But they do have the key spring color in common. This color ranges from navy to peacock and-or you have guessed

Accompaning their new looks are the controversial pointed-toe witches. But they are really quite anybody else.

PLATTER CHATTER

Breathless-Future Track Team. Good Golly, Miss Molly-Tom Miller.

Dancing With MyShadow---"Stags" who don't dance.

Who's Sorry Now? Seniors.

My Destiny-Detention Hall ..

Too Young to Be Blue-John Davis.

Don't-People who leave trash in the lunchroom.

Lollipop-Brenda Chester, Marion Sullivan, Eleanor Pyke.

What about me?-Honor Society. You only told me half the story-Mr. Gamble's Senior Literature Tests.

Teacher's Pet-Bob Scruggs.

Belonging to Someone-Kathleen Davis, Carole Arnold, Mary C. Nolan, Carole Tinsley, Linda Bost, Pat Norris.

Now and For Always-Joy Allen. Don't You Just Know It?-Linda Richardson.

Your Name is Beautiful-Spring Holidays.

Uh-Oh, I'm Falling in Love Again -Beverly Padgett, Lisa T., Marilvn Allen.

Billy-Carol and Carleen Sligh. Laura Williams.

Nothing will Ever Change-on the menu.

No One Ever Lost More-Kathleen Steele.

Who Wrote the Book of Love-Thur Turner.

Another Time, Another Place-Sharlene and Jerry.

the thing this spring! They are found in various colors but red takes the lead followed closely by navy blue.

A new spring outfit consisting of a sack dress and witch shoes is not complete, however, without a smile. For after all, this is a girls best friend, winter, summer, fall or spring!

You've heard about the Senior Tomboy: A girl who hasn't yet shoes. I am told these have often with the inferiority complex: he

RAM'S HORN

COLLEGE PARK HIGH SCHOOL, COLLEGE PARK, GEORGIA APRIL, 1958



LATIN CLUB CONVENTION

eligible to attend the Georgia Junior Classical League Convention at College Park on April 25 and 26. Each school is allowed two official delegates who will be housed overnight, but more representatives will attend the Roman banquet and the skit program on Friday night.

The program for the convention on Friday includes registration of delegates, a display of College Park projects, a Roman banquet, a costume contest to be judged at the banquet, and program of skits put on by the various chapters. On Saturday there will be a morning business meeting preceded by a mythology contest and the judges reports on all the contests. A light lunch given by the College Park club will follow as a farewell gesture to our guests.

At the banquet over three hundred Roman costumed guests will be served by slaves, a seven course meal from fruit to nuts. Entertainment will be provided between each course by gladiators, wrestlers, and dancers, girls from the physical education department. Pleasantly filled with food and wine (grape juice in silver goblets) the guests will then enjoy seeing and participating in the skit program.

Miss Barron training and directing the chorus and Miss Stovall and Mrs. Davis working with the dancers have added to the special entertainments of the convention. The Virginia Howard, Pat Rish, Marion

Thirty-five Georgia schools are | College Park chorus will present music sung in Latin at the Saturday morning meeting.

Committees and their parents are hard at work trying to make each phase of the convention a success. Mr. Wheeler and Mr. Duke are being most helpful in the physical arrangements.

Staff Goes To Athens

Members of the Ram's Horn staff will go to Athens, Georgia on May 2 to represent College Park at the annual Georgia Scholastic Press Association, held at the Henry W. Grady School of Journalism, University of Georgia.

In the morning the delegates will hear lectures on problems in newspaper journalism and career opportunities. The major theme of this year's conference is "Career Opportunities in Journalism."

Afternoon meetings will consist of workshops in editorial writing, news writing, feature writing and planning a newspaper. Staff members attending this conference will meet other newspaper staffs and discuss problems of the high school newspaper.

The convention program is being arranged by Dean John E. Drewry of the School of Journalism and officers of the G.S.P.A. Delegates who plan to attend the convention are: Sylvia Lancaster, Zoe Dixon,

Senior Week Is Over

Did you enjoy Senior Week, Underclassmen? I'm sure you must have enjoyed picking up books for the Seniors and opening doors for them. And what about the day the Seniors taught some of your classes for the first four periods? Or hadn't you guessed that on April 15th that wasn't your regular teacher, or were you asleep?

Well we Seniors certainly enjoyed it. After we "worked" all morning teaching, we had a "picnic". Then we went to our "faculty" meeting where we "ironed-out" some things concerning graduation.

We thank all those teachers who made it possible for us to have Senior Week. It made us feel like Seniors.

Winners Announced

In the chest disease contest a prize of a plant was given to the best bulletin board from each grade level and the two best bulletin boards in the school. Mrs. Paget's and Miss Fincher's homeroom bulletin board in room 106 won first prize in the eighth grade. Miss Stovall's homeroom board in room 222 won first prize in the ninth grade. Tenth grade winner was Miss Douglass' homeroom board in room 101. In the eleventh grade. the winner was the board in room 211. Mrs. Davis' homeroom. Twelfth grade winner, and winner in the entire school, was Miss Barron's homeroom bulletin board in room 220. Blue ribbons were given for first place, red ribbons for second place, and white ribbons for third place or honorable mention. There will be a winner for the best paper on cancer

Dr. William Hopkins spoke to the student body on March 20th on "The Injurious Effects of Smoking." He told what the dangers of smoking were and left the students with the question—"Why not chew

Stewart, Sandra Manderson, Donnie Meroney, Mary Sue Lunceford, Gayle Brand, Yvonne Cross, Diane Moon, Linda Holland, Lydia Cantrell.

RAM'S HORN STAFF

By and For Students of College Park

Editor		·.	Linda Holland
Managing Editor			Gavle Brand
Business Manager			Lydia Cantrell
News Editor			_Sandra Manderson
Features Editor			Sandra Thomas
Sports Editor			Kenneth Smith
Cartoonist			Calvin Warlick
Art Editor			Diane Moon
Faculty Advisor			
Panastaras Viranna Cras	as Holon Doon	Mann An	as Massilana Alband

Reporters: Yvonne Cross, Helen Dean, Mary Ann Feutcher, Albert Ruehmann, Marion Stewart, Mattie Tison, Zoe Dixon, Sylvia Lancaster, Sue Lunceford, Virginia Howard, Donnie Meroney, Pat Rish. Typists: Carol Townsend, Faye Brown, Marie Harmon, Linda Shirey.

printed by
WESLEY PRINTING COMPANY

Have You Noticed

I hope you all are pleased with the new look of our paper. I've heard many compliments about how much easier the paper is to read. I've also heard many criticisms about how short the paper is. Actually, four pages of the "new look" is equal to six pages of the old. We hope that we can keep the "new look" through next year. Thanks for bearing with us and our efforts.

The Editor

A Tribute

The school co-ordinator for the complete chest disease campaign is Mrs. Taylor. She is in charge of the homeroom bulletin boards, the English papers on cancer, and the different projects the other classes are doing for cancer research. She has also been in charge of the posters you have seen around the school. The students of College Park are very thankful to Mrs. Taylor for her fine work on this project and we would like to salute her. Thank you, Mrs. Taylor.

COMING

by Helen Dean

Do you know what a sponsor is? A sponsor, as we mean it here at C.P.H.S., is a girl who is honored by an officer in military when he asks her if he may escort her before the battalion on Sponsor's Day. The girl is not asked on Sponsor's Day, but about 2 or 3 months before. This is so she can

rush to town, buy yards and yards of lace, net, and organdy, and a pattern, and then say "Please Mother make my sponsor dress for me by Sponsor Day."

"What is a sponsor dress. And why does it take so much material?" you ask.

Well, a sponsor dress is usually at least 6 feet around the bottom and the skirt is covered with ruffles. It is made either out of net or lace or organdy.

On Sponsor Day the sponsors, who are lined up at the edge of the field, receive a bouquet of lovely red carnations from their officers.

Then the parade and presentation of officers and sponsors begins. As they are presented, the girls and boys walk around the field and stop in front of the officers platoon, then to a designated position behind the regimental staff.

All in all, it's a very thrilling and momentous occasion, enjoyed by all.



IS IT DEAD?

by Sandra Thomas

Have you ever been enjoying your noonday meal when suddenly out of nowhere a straw wrapper. comes sailing through the air into your gravy? Or leisurely strolling down the hall when a "Sputnik the Second" rockets through, throwing you upside-down and scattering your books through the hall on his (or her) way? Maybe you've even had the misfortune to be shoved to the other end of the lunchroom by the big six-footers making their way through the line. Then there are always the people who go around and write catty remarks on all the bulletin board displays, or take out a few pins and let them hang. And which class is it that changes the pictures back and forth in 201? Of course, we must have a little fun!

Chivalry? Chivalry is dead! Or at least temporarily out of action. How many times do vou see a boy rush to open a door for a girl? Not very often. And when he does, it's usually so he can get in first! And girls, doesn't it make you mad when you are struggling to hold on to your books and put on your coat or scarf at the same time, while the boys stand around and watch? I don't think it ever occurs to them to hold your books, or help you with your coat! A short time ago, if a girl dropped her books in the hall, all the boys would run to pick them up. Now they pass on by and leave the girl to pick them up herself. Maybe one of these days manners and chivalry will return to the teen-age crowd, and when they do, it will be a day for rejoicing!

Fashions

Ah! Spring, the season of crisp cottons, is here at last. The girls will be getting out their crenolines, which the boys don't like, their cotton skirts, and accessories.

Orange is going to be a good color this year. Bright colors are pretty, but nothing can take the place of a cool looking pastel outfit.

Chemises and witch shoes have hit College Park, but I think it is a fad and will soon fade away.

Question: What do you think of crenolines?

Jimmy Gresham—"They're cultured looking."

Tommy Fields—"I'm crazy 'bout 'em."

Harry Bowen—"Who cares. I don't wear 'em."

CLUB NEWS

Latin Club

If you thought a while ago when you saw several Romans walking the halls of C.P.H.S. that you had lest your mind, don't worry. They were only our Latin students preparing for the State Convention.

Miss Justice and Mr. Jilson, members of the Journal-Constitution Magazine staff were here getting publicity material for the convention. Several pictures were made of the approximately 39 students who had contrived costumes. Some of the outstanding ones were worn by Lydia Cantrell, Zoe Dixon, Henry Miller, and Lisa Thornton. There was an outstanding array of jewelry, hairdo's, Roman sandals, and projects of the past Roman slave dancers, who will perform at the Convention, were also pictured. Watch for this article in the Sunday Magazine section around April 20th.

Library Staff

The Library Staff is getting ready to go to Covington, Ga. on April 17 for the Student Library Assistant Convention.

They are also planning to take a trip to Indian Springs for their annual picnic. The date for this is May 3.

Junior Y-Teens

The Junior Y-Teens have been doing a lot of planning this month. Their next meeting will be a film on Cancer.

Profit from the potato chip sale is being used to plan a big hay ride.

Red Cross

The Red Cross is having their annual drive to collect money for Easter Baskets to give to the children in hospitals. Actually, they have two campaigns; a fall membership drive; and a spring drive for Easter baskets. This year they may give the money to the Red Cross and let them buy the baskets. The Red Cross also sponsored the Chest Disease Drive and contest which was recently held. Mrs. Taylor is their sponsor.

C. P. Board

The C.P. Board is in the process of nominating new members. Those nominated are students who work in school activities but have not been recognized.

The new members will be announced at the Activity Dance on April 18.

F. T. A.

The F.T.A. chapter of College Park High held their last meeting April 1st. Bonnie Neiner presided. Mrs. Cochran gave a talk on her past experiences in teaching. The club is in the process of adopting a new constitution.

The club is also providing name tags for the senior teachers.

Key Club

The Key Club has recently elected new officers and new members. The officers are Bobby Peiphoff, President; Arthur Weems, Vicepresident; Albert Rheuman, Secretary and Danny Bruce, Treasurer.

Five new members have been elected. They are Ray Sjostrom, Gary Hays, David Brown, Calvin Warlick, and Joe Kitchens.

D. C. T.

The D.C.T. Club is in the process of making plans for the Annual D.C.T. Convention held in St. Simons. The Convention will be held the weekend of April 27.

The D.C.T. Club is proposing Charles Stone as Parliamentarian of the organization. Sandra Burrell is going to enter in the Speech Contest. Jane Reeves and Jay Fincannon are going as delegates to represent our D.C.T. Club. Ed Cloer, Paul Brown and a few others are going just to have a "Ball" and and meet some people.

Student Council

April 25th and 26th are the dates for the Student Council convention, which is to be held at Rock Eagle.

We are very honored, for our council has been asked to conduct a forum. Representing us at this convention will be Arthur Weems, Bob Miller and Bobby Piephoff.

Ram's Horn

If you were so unfortunate to have missed the Ram's Horn Dance, hang your head in shame! We really had a fabulous time. The decorations were unique and everyone just loved them. After all, a newspaper dance should use newspapers in their theme.

Refreshments were delicious, we had cookies and cokes, which really pepped us up after such vigorous dancing.

The costumes were hilarious and prizes of an all day lollipop and a certificate entitling the winner to a free subscription to the Ram's Horn next year, were given to the boy and girl with the best costume.

We sure had a wonderful time and we know that you (who unfortunately may have missed the best dance of the year) regret that you were not present.

Atlanta Civic Ballet

Miss Susan Cavelli, who is in the 8th grade at College Park High School, is a dancing member of the Civic Ballet, and will appear in "Princess Delight" and "The Fickle Fishwife" at the matinee performance on Saturday, April 19.

Aptitude Tests

Aptitude tests will be given by colleges to Juniors and will be based mainly on these two things: (1) the knowledge and skill that students have already acquired, and (2) the aptitude students have for learning.

Some of the subjects on the test are math., English, history, language (Spanish), science, reading, and vocabulary, which includes both the spelling and meanings of words.

These tests are used by colleges for selecting freshmen for the next year and the placement of students in classes. For instance, if a student had a low grade in English, he would go to a college that stressed English more than the other subjects. These aptitude tests are also used to determine who should receive scholarships.

Junior- Senior

The Junior-Senior Prom will be held on May 9 from 8:00 to 11:00 in the Recreation Center. Seniors, we are sorry, but we can't tell you anything else.

SPORTS

Tennis

The Tennis Tournament this year has had bad luck in the way of weather. So far there has been only one game played. It was between Bonnie Miener and Claudia Hutcheson, with Claudia emerging winner, 6-0. Girls who have yet to play are Carleen Sligh and Jean Robinson, the winner of this game will play Carol Townsend, Mattie Tison and Gayle Brand, the winner of which will play Claudia Hutcheson.

The boys games are between Hugh Lambert and Bobby McHenry with Rayford Browning playing the winner, Gary Stockton and Jimmy Wall, Edward Cloes and Bill Grubb, Bobby Piephoff and Joe Crowe, Kenneth Farmer and Bob Miller.

Baseball

The College Park Rams, behind the tight pitching of Tommy Fields and the hitting of Frank Kahey and Ronald Cadora, started off their baseball season right with a 6-2 win over Fairburn. What was a tight pitcher's battle for five and a half innings suddenly turned into a rout as the Ram's picked 4 runs in the bottom half of the sixth. The starting line-up for this game was:

- 1. Bobby Thompson, 2B
- 2. Bobby Piephoff, SS
- 3. Johnny Long, CF
- 4. Jimmy Tumlin, 3B
- 5. Tommy Wallace, 1B
- 6. Frank Kahev, RF
- 7. Tommy Fields, P
- 8. Jimmy Graham, C
- 9. Ronald Cadora, LF

RAM'S HORN SPOTLIGHT

This month the RAM'S HORN is spotlighting sophomores. The representatives are Bonnie Harden and Jimmy Tumlin.

Jimmy is very active in baseball, basketball and the all-state chorus.

His favorite foods are fried chicken, spinach, and ice box pie. For a song, he picks "Twilight Time" as his favorite.

His pet peeve is that most girls are too short.

Bonnie Harden is our other nomination for the Sophomore Silhouette this month. Bonnie is vice-president of the Latin Club, active in Student Council and is a majorette.

Bonnie's favorite foods are turnip greens and spice cake. Her favorite song is "Around the World", and her pet peeve is "for Tommy to be jealous."

Couple Of The Month

The Ram's Horn Staff has chosen Carole Carson and Bill Curry as couple of the month. They have been going steady for three months.

Carole is a B-team cheerleader, vice-president of the Y-Teens, a nominee for the Queen's court from the ninth grade, a member of the Latin Club and varsity basketball team. Her favorite food is anything fattening, her favorite record is "Sometimes", and her favorite pastime is talking on the phone and trying to drive a car with straight shift, her pet peeve is Bill's little spies.

Bill is vice-president of the tenth grade, a member of the varsity football, baseball, and football teams. His favorite food is steak; his favorite song is "Don't You Just Know It"; his pet peeve is Miss Douglass' class discussion.

Platter Chatter

- Don't You Just Know It—Richard & Anne
- 2. My Destiny—June 4 and Panama City
- 3. Twilight Time-Dates
- 4. To Be Loved—Pat, Olivia, & Marion
- 5. Are You Sincere—teachers
- 6. Sinny Minnie—to Virginia from Jimmy
- Now and For Always—Joy, Mary C., Carole T., Linda B., Sandra B.
- 8. Going Steady-Carol and Billy
- 9. You'll Never Know-exams
- 10. Got The Whole World In His Hands—Mr. Duke
- It's Too Soon to Know—Whether you'll get suspended
- 12. Strolling-Military
- 13. Sing Boy Sing-Ronnie Jackson
- 14. Who Wrote The Book of Love— Dickie Suttles
- 15. A Broken Promise—to everybody that's broken up

Honor Roll

8th—Super: Susan Cavelli, Ruth A. McGaughey, Janet Moore. Regular: Eliza Anderson, Hope Hewes, Ronnie Martin, Pat Moye, Mildred Neville, Mary Scott, Barbara Seaman, Carolyn Stone, Miriam Sutton, Sylvia Walker, Lisa Walters

9th—Super: Barbara Clark, Barbara Gullick, Bob McHenry, Ray Sjostrom, Patricia Strickland. Regular: Nancy Aaron, Richard Bray, John Eaves, Gary Hays, Ann Henry, Arvalene Manders, Elaine Noland, Jane Ogilvie, Jim Riddle, Rilla Stovall, Barbara Whelchel.

10th — Super: Lydia Cantrell. Regular: Danny Bruce, Bonnie Harden, Margaret McMinn, Henry Miller, Diane Moon, Carolyn Newton, Linda Phillips, Albert Ruehmann.

11th — Super: Pat Henderson. Regular: Bob Miller, Bonnie Neiner, Beverly Padgett, Laura Williams.

12th — Super: None. Regular: Paul Brown, Tom Miller, Eleanor Newton.

The following people have made the honor roll 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Quarters:

8th Grade: Susan Cavelli, Ruth McGaughey, Janet Moore, Mildred Neville.

9th Grade: Barbara Gullick, Gary Hays Ann Henry, Bob Mc-Henry, Elaine Noland, Ray Sjosstrom, Patricia Strickland.

10th Grade: Lydia Cantrell, Bonnie Harden, Henry Miller, Diane Moon, Carolyn Newton, Linda Phillins

11th Grade: Pat Henderson, Bob Miller, Bonnie Neiner, Beverly Padgett, Laura Williams.

12th Grade: Tom Miller, Eleanor Newton.

Did You Miss It?

People came from far and near to see "Queen For A Day" Friday night presented by the seniors. A few extra punch lines given by Jack Martin helped make the play a success. There was a continuous laughter by the audience all during the play. Jack Bailey was played by Chip Turner, Madame Starr, from Sky Top, Penn. by Eleanor Newton, Tillie Twigg, from Horse Heaven, Ore. by Jane Rowlett, and Sara Turtle by Danelle Hughes. The money made from the play will be spent for various school expenses.